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November 1, 2024 
 
Certificate of Need Program 
3418 Knipp Drive, Suite F 
P.O. Box 570 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
 
Re: New Hope Assisted Living, LLC– 15-bed Assisted Living Facility with Memory Care, Poplar Bluff, MO  
 
Dear Committee Members: 
 
I am writing to express my full support for New Hope Assisted Living’s Certificate of Need application to expand their existing 
facility by adding 15 additional beds. New Hope’s current facility has been a valued addition to our community, and their expansion 
proposal is motivated by a significant waiting list, evidencing a clear demand for these services. 
 
New Hope’s original facility was approved with my support, and it has since become a trusted resource within our district. The 
proposed expansion would enhance their ability to serve the local elderly population who are in need of quality assisted living and 
memory care services. Given the aging demographic in our area, the demand for such services is only expected to grow, making 
New Hope’s expansion both timely and essential. 
 
Located in Poplar Bluff, Missouri, New Hope is well-positioned to serve residents of my legislative district. This area has limited 
access to specialized Memory Care within an Assisted Living setting, particularly in the small, home-like atmosphere that New Hope 
offers. This expansion will be a welcome relief to many families seeking such care options for their loved ones, allowing individuals 
to remain close to their families and communities in a nurturing, familiar environment. 
 
Jacob Hogg, the developer and operator of New Hope, is a lifelong resident of Poplar Bluff and brings over 13 years of experience 
in healthcare information technology, administration, and site development. His knowledge of healthcare and commitment to quality 
outcomes make him well-equipped to lead this expansion. The new beds will also support his broader vision for an age-in-place 
community on his 70-acre residential development, enhancing Poplar Bluff’s offerings and contributing to local economic growth. 
 
As a former small business owner, I appreciate New Hope’s dedication to community-centered care and the positive impact this 
expansion will have on Poplar Bluff and the surrounding area. Their work supports not only the health of our elderly population but 
also provides stability and jobs within our community. 
 
I wholeheartedly endorse this proposal and respectfully urge the Missouri Health Facilities Review Committee to approve New 
Hope’s application for this essential expansion. 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
Hardy Billington 
State Representative 
District 152 


